
Notice of the Annual Fire District Budget Hearing: 

LEGAL NOTICE 
PUBLIC HEARING 

2026 BUDGET 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Proposed Budget of the Endwell Fire District of the Town 
of Union, State of New York, will be presented to the residents and taxpayers of the Endwell Fire 
District and to the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Endwell Fire District for its consideration. 
WHEREAS, on the 24 day of September, 2025, pursuant to Section 105 and Section 181 of the 
Town Law, the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Endwell Fire District confirmed that the 
Annual Fire District Budget Hearing with reference to the Annual Fire District Budget for the 
fiscal year 2026 will be conducted on Wednesday, October 22, 2025 commencing at 6:30 pm at 
the Endwell Fire District’s Headquarters located at 3508 Country Club Road, Endwell, New York 
and   
WHEREAS, the Board of Fire Commissioners is required to adopt a proposed budget at least 
twenty-one (21) days prior to October 22, 2025, so that it is available for public inspection prior 
to the budget hearing; 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that: A PUBLIC HEARING will be held at 6:30 pm at 
the Endwell Fire District’s Headquarters Building located at 3508 Country Club Road, Endwell, 
New York, on the 22nd day of October, 2025. 
Pursuant to Town Law §181.3(a), the Board of Fire Commissioners must hold a public hearing on 
the budget, make the proposed budget available to the public prior to the public hearing, and allow 
the public to comment on the budget at the public hearing. This public hearing must be held to 
allow maximum public participation in the hearing.  
The purpose of the public hearing is to allow any person to be heard in favor of or against the 
proposed budget as it is submitted, or for or against any item or items contained in the proposed 
budget, and hearing all persons interested in the subject concerning the same.  
A copy of the proposed budget is available at:  

• The Office of the Town Clerk of the Town of Union at 3111 E. Main Street, Endwell, New 
York 13760; and 

• The Office of the Fire District Secretary, Endwell Fire District Headquarters, 3508 Country 
Club Road, Endwell, New York 13760, where it may be inspected by any interested person 
during office hours.  

The proposed budget is posted on the Fire District’s website, and copies of the proposed budget 
will be available on the night of the said hearing. 
This notice is being publicized and posted in accordance with the provisions of Public Officers 
Law and the Town Law of the State of New York by order of the Board of Fire Commissioners of 
the Endwell Fire District. 
 
Dated: September 25, 2025 
 
Erika Pereira 
Secretary   
Endwell Fire District 


